
F-2 Continuation Agreements with various healthcare facilities for students clinical 

experiences in Health Science Programs. (summary explanation and background con’t.) 

The Continuation Agreements with John Knox Village of Florida, Inc. and the City of Pembroke 

Pines provides clinical experiences necessary for students to meet Florida Department of 

Education mandated performance standards. A summary of the survey responses from each 

group indicates an overall rating of 81% or higher as excellent or above average for each survey 

question. The district, Career, Technical, Adult and Community Education office will continue to 

monitor program quality through these surveys in conjunction with the participating technical 

colleges, and schools to ensure program quality is maintained. A summary of the survey 

responses from facility, instructors and students indicates an overall rating of 100% for the City 

of Pembroke Pines as outstanding and above average. 

The term of the agreement with John Knox Village of Florida, Inc. shall be for the period 

commencing on May 20th, 2015 and concluding on June 20th, 2018. 

The City of Pembroke Pines Agreement will be executed after School Board Approval. 

The term of the agreement with the City of Pembroke Pines concluded on March 29th, 2015. The 

delay in contract was due to the need for the City of Pembroke Pines to agree to our attorney’s 

legal templates. This is one of ten (10) facilities used for students to complete their required 

clinical experiences. There will be no interruption of student clinical experience because of this 

delay. The term of the agreement shall be from the date of execution by both parties and 

concluding on June 30th, 2018. 

In accordance with a School Board request, staff in the Career, Technical, Adult and Community 

Education Department developed a survey to measure the effectiveness of the clinical 

experiences. These surveys were completed by students, health science teachers, and selected 

staff of the facility. The results of the survey are used to make recommendations for modifying 

clinical agreements that will strengthen the student's job-site clinical experience and strengthen 

the overall Health Science Program. 


